
 

INFORMATION FOR UNIVERSITY EMPLOYEES REGARDING BALLOT MEASURES 

When University employees engage in activity related to a ballot question, their activity may be subject to APOC laws, 
including restrictions on using state resources and requirements for identifiers (“paid for by”) and expenditure 
disclosures.  State funds may be used to influence the outcome of an election only if the funds have been specifically 
appropriated for that purpose by state law.  The following rules apply unless funds have been specifically appropriated.   

When a University employee is off work (annual leave, weekends, etc.) and the employee’s activity does not involve the 
use of university resources (i.e. the activity is paid from personal funds or funds of a group registered with APOC), measure.  

If the employee’s activity is usual and customary 
within the performance of his or her duties as a 


